September 14, 2017

Mark Detterman

Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502

RE: Fuel Leak Case No. RO0003069 and GeoTracker Global ID T1000002519
and
Site Clean Up Program Case No. RO0003215
1550 Park Avenue, Emeryville

Dear Mr. Detterman,

1550 Park LLC is in receipt of your Second Well Destruction Request letter dated June 9,
2017 for Case No. RO0003069. We are in the process of well destruction and will upload
the report requested as soon as it is available.

Under the Technical Report Request section of the letter there is a deadline of July 21, 2017
for uploading Geotracker Uploads. Please clarify what exactly is being requested so that we
may comply. We believe you are in possession of all technical reports prepared on behalf
of our company since we took possession of the site July 31, 2015. Nick Patz of Adanta, Inc.
is the contact for those reports. If there is something else specifically that your agency
requires, please advise. We look forward to closing this case file as soon as possible.

This letter is also to inform you that we are withdrawing our company’s Request for
Voluntary Remedial Action Agreement for residential uses at 1550 Park Avenue,
Emeryville. The property is in contract to be sold to a new owner that intends to use it
strictly for commercial purposes, specifically, “office use” already allowed under the
commercial clearances associated with Case No. RO0003069.

Please close the residential case and have your staff email me a final bill for that case
(RO0003215) so it can be paid as part of the sale escrow.

Sincerely,

Amanda Kobler
Project Manager
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